

Board of Trustees

April 11, 2017

Laura K. Lee Dellinger, Chair Savannah Paz, Vice-Chair Mike Larson, Treasurer MaryBeth Cruz, Secretary Kim Brater Dione Fugere Eric Hunter Sally Manafi Mike Morse Mike Newcomb Michael Paulsen Dan Ryan Toff Williams

Foundation Board of Trustees

Scott Berry, Chair Kimberly Ainge Payne Debbie Benson **Brad Bickley** Katrina Bickley Mike Cowgill Trov Hall Gretchen Holce Jay Lewis Cathy Jo Lindquist Kendall Murphy Cambria Noecker Jamie Porter Ajnesh Prasad Megan Stores **Bill Swindells** Barbara Trachtenberg

Kim Scott, President & CEO

Frances Virden

Dear Senate Human Services Committee,

As a provider of intensive behavioral health services to Oregon's most vulnerable youth and families, we are writing in support of Senate Bill 944. Approval of this bill would create a Children's Acute Behavioral Health Leadership Council that would address critical issues in children's mental health care. Over the past 5 years the safety net of acute services for youth and families has eroded and will require innovative planning, funding and real integration across all sectors of youth serving organizations. We believe the formation of this council will empower this work to happen effectively and efficiently.

We support the creation of a single entity, made possible through SB 944, that would be accountable for safely and effectively supporting high-needs youth currently being served by multiple state systems. The first step – creation of a state level, multi-sector Children's Acute Behavioral Health Leadership Council - will have the authority to clearly define the target population and fully explore options to meet the needs of these youth and families.

The Council would be comprised of representatives from all facets of the youth acute care system, including a parent whose child is currently in care; youth who have received intensive services; advocates for children and family organizations; representatives from acute psychiatric units; and other industry representatives who deeply understand the complexities of the children, and the need for effective, safe and affordable care.

T 503-385-8409

F 971-273-7486





The Leadership Council would be a cost-neutral entity that would guide funding to help ensure sustainable service implementation directed by the needs of youth and families. Once formed, the Council would bring a proposal to the 2019 Legislature to create a single coordinated entity designed specifically to meet the needs of the target population - outside of the fragmented system in place. We are confident these steps would provide safeguards and understanding across all health care sectors, so that severe mental health crises can be prevented, and resolved across systems as they do occur.

Ultimately, our goal is to ensure that every child and family in Oregon has access to effective mental health treatment whenever and wherever they need it. By ensuring a holistic approach that takes the needs of all members of mental health care into account, we can continue to Build Brighter Futures with Children and their Families. Thank you for your partnership in this important work.

Sincerely,

Kim Scott

President & CEO

Jamie Vandergon, LPC Chief Operating Officer

